

## GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

June 29, 2017

Chairman Donovan Anderson Alcoholic Beverage Control Board Reeves Center 2000 14th Street NW Washington, DC 20009 abra.legal@dc.gov

RE: Expiration of the East Dupont Circle Moratorium Zone

Dear Chairman Anderson,

At its regular meeting on June 14, 2017, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. With 7 of 9 Commissioners in attendance, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following resolution by a vote of (4-1-2):

WHEREAS, the East Dupont Circle Moratorium Zone (the Moratorium) has been recognized as a tool to reduce liquor license over-concentration and protect the peace, order, and quiet of the East Dupont Circle neighborhood,

WHEREAS, a goal of the ANC is to promote the future of its neighborhoods and advocate for smart growth and sustainable, responsible economic development,

WHEREAS, there are several tools that can effectively help promote the welfare of the neighborhood,

WHEREAS, the East Dupont Circle Moratorium Zone limits the number of Retailer's liquor licenses issued in the area that extends approximately six hundred (600) feet in all directions from the intersection of 17th Street and Q Street NW,

WHEREAS, the East Dupont Circle Moratorium is set to expire on August 21, 2017.

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that ANC 2B does not seek the renewal of the East Dupont Circle Moratorium Zone.

Due to his position on the ABC Board, Commissioner Silverstein did not participate in this discussion.

Commissioner Nicole Mann (<u>nicole.mann@dupontcircleanc.net</u>) is the Commission's representative in this matter.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Nicole Mann

Chair